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INVITATION TO PARTICIPATE IN THE 5T DLSU SHS BANSAYAN AT PANDAYAN (B&P)
NATIONAL YOUNG ARTISTS WORKSHOP

De La Salle University, Senior High SchoolDivision will conduct the “Stt DLSU SHS

Bansayan at Pandayan (B&P) National Young Artists Workshop” on July 5 and 12, 2025,

via online. The workshop sessions are scheduled on consecutive Saturdays to minimize

discruption to classes. There is no registration fee, but applicants will undergo a review

process to be accepted and selected for the workshop.

Participation to this event is subject to the no-collection policy as stated in Section 3
of Republic Act No. 5546 also known as An Act Prohibiting the Sale of Tickets and/or the
Collection of Contribution for Whatever Project or Purpose from Students and Teachers of
Public and Private Schools, Colleges, and Universities (Ganzon Law), issued in DO 19, s.2008,
and reiterated in DepEd Memorandum No. 041, s. 2024.

For further queries/ questions, please contact Ms. Blulean T. Albao ( Program Project
Manager) . Email address blulean.albao@dlsu.edu.ph, Facebook page:

https:/ /www.facebook.com/DLSUSHSBansahayanAtPandayan
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Dear School Administrator, i A (v !

Warm Lasallian Greetings!

We are thrilled to extend this invitation to you and your students to participate in the 5th DLSU SHS
Bansayan at Pandayan (B&P) National Young Artists Workshop, initiated by De La Salle University -
Senior High School Division.

The Bansayan at Pandayan workshop promises a unique opportunity for the artistic growth of young
student artists and meaningful dialogue with creative industry professionals. The event is scheduled for
July 5 and 12, 2025, and will be delivered online. Senior high school students from any strand are
welcome to submit their applications.

The workshop sessions are scheduled on consecutive Saturdays to minimize disruption to classes. There
is no registration fee, but applicants will undergo a review process to be accepted and selected
for the workshop.

For inquiries, please contact:
e Ms. Blulean T. Albao (Program Project Manager): blulean.albao@dlsu.edu.ph
e Ms. Alleona Hugo (Associate Project Manager for Communications and Recruitment):
alleona.hugo@disu.edu.ph

For more information, visit our Facebook page:
[https://www.facebook.com/DLSUSHSBansayanAtPandayan]
or our microsite: [hitps://sites.aoogle.com/dlsu.edu.ph/bp2025/home]

The application/submission is open until June 20, 2025.

Join us in nurturing the next generation of Filipino artists!

Sincerely,
Ms. Blulean T. Albao, LPT Mr. Hanzel F. Gapayao
Project Director, Bansayan at Pandayan 2025 Department Chair, Arts and Design Track

Senior High School Division
De La Salle University




